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deficit; it paid its expenses. But considered as exemplifying a
stage in the national development, in which every Pole found a
response to patriotic feeling, it was beyond price.
Among those who visited the Poznan Exposition was Mad-
gearu, then Rumanian Minister of Industry and Commerce.
Advantage was taken of his presence in Poland to begin negotia-
tions for amplifying the commercial treaty between Poland and
Rumania; these led to the signing of a series of conventions on
September 4, 1929, regulating the direct transit of merchandise,
both ways, between Gdynia and Constantsa and Galatz—thus
linking up the Baltic and the Black Sea—simplifying the customs,
and adjusting railway rates and other charges. One of the most
pleasant features of the Exposition was the great welcome given
by the Polish authorities to the visit in September of the Burger-
meister and Council of Breslau, the capital of German Silesia.
The visit was returned by the Mayor and Council of Poznan in
October, after the Exhibition had closed. Both visits were distin-
guished by the friendly feeling shown by Germans and Poles. In
every way indeed the Poznan Exposition was of great significance
to Poland. Though it had nothing to do with the Exposition, the
announcement in September that the British Legation in Warsaw
and the Polish Legation in London were to be raised to the rank
of Embassies, and an intimation by President Hoover that
Washington would follow this example—in line with France,
Italy and the Vatican—provided another source of legitimate
pride and satisfaction to the Polish State and people. On Septem-
ber 21 Matuszewski, Acting Minister of Finance, published in
the papers a statement respecting the financial situation, and
underlined the truth that great economies were and would be
necessary for some time. He said that the Budget for 1930-31
would in no case exceed that for the previous year; a fortnight
later the Government Estimates gave 2,943 million zlotys for
revenue and 2,934 millions for expenditure. A change had come
over the economic situation, not through any fault on the part of
Poland, but because of world conditions, as manifested chiefly w.
the fall in the prices of wheat, rye and other cereals*

